St Mary the Virgin Linton

Minutes of PCC Meeting held on Thursday 12th January 2017

Present: 
The Revd. Canon Dr Maggie Guite (Chair), The Revd. Dr N Bown, Mrs N Blackmore, Mrs S Ellis (Treasurer), Mr A Gore, Mr D Lockstone, Dr C Morse, Mrs S Mudge (Secretary), Mr J Organ, Mrs J Nightingale, Dr D Parry-Smith, Mrs G Powell, Mrs R Read, Mrs L Richardson, Mrs P Richardson, Mr J Thorne (Churchwarden), Dr M Warrington (Churchwarden), Mr M Younger.
1. Opening Prayer
2. Apologies 
Apologies were received from Mr M Holden, Mrs G Fraser Lee and Miss R Richardson.
3. Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of 15th November 2016 were approved. 
4. Matters Arising


Item 7 July 2016: Sound system – Due to unforeseen family circumstances, the sub-group had only met the previous weekend. Simon Roper had circulated his report and proposals to the group and also to the PCC. Sam Inglis had responded but John Thorne and Rob Bricheno had not had sufficient time to do so. David Parry-Smith proposed that the PCC delegate this to John and Rob to progress, ask them to investigate costs and notify the Standing Committee; seconded by Judy Nightingale. Furthermore Michael Younger suggested that authorisation be given to spend up to £1000 from the designated donation of £5000 for improvements to the sound system. This was proposed by Chris Morse, seconded by Gill Powell and agreed unanimously by those present.


Item 4: Team Vicar – The Revd Dr Ian Fisher’s appointment as Team Vicar had been announced in December and Maggie Guite was pleased to report that Ian and his wife Katherine had moved into the Castle Camps vicarage the previous day. The licensing had been arranged for Sunday 29th January at the Team Evensong for Candlemas, 6 pm. The Bishop of Huntingdon is available and the Archdeacon will be represented by the Rural Dean, Simon Talbott. There will be a joint choir from Linton and Stapleford. Refreshments will be served afterwards. St Mary’s will provide the drinks and the other team parishes will contribute food.

Item 6: Sue Mudge had circulated a preliminary list of existing church activities and groups and also a summary of the current youth work activities undertaken by Lee Nash. 

Item 12: Church web site – John Thorne apologised for forgetting to send the link to the proposed new site and immediately sent it to PCC members. He reported that Rob Bricheno is liaising with Sue Filby to work out requirements. It was noted that the church calendar is finally working well on the current site and bookings can be easily checked.

5. Mission Action Plan
Maggie Guite had produced a first draft but the subgroup had not met in time to refine it due to Christmas commitments. It was questioned whether it should be a plan for the Team but Maggie said that initially the separate churches were looking at their own priorities and Team actions could be added later. Michael Younger commented that the four Levers which were discussed by groups from June onwards and the subsequent congregation responses did not fit easily with the filters used at the Away-day. He suggested that the ideas in the four summaries presented to PCC meetings should be looked at again. Maggie asked for more people to join the subgroup. David Parry-Smith and Molly Warrington had led the earlier discussion groups and they offered to be involved. It was decided that the MAP was too big a topic to be on a regular PCC agenda and it was agreed that an extra meeting would be held on Tuesday 21st February to discuss a revised draft. 
6. Finance and Stewardship report – 2016 year-end

Michael Younger reported that the circulated paper showed that expenditure had been around 75% of the budgeted figure whereas the income was on target, which gave a potential positive variance of £30,000. Michael thanked Sue Ellis, treasurer, for her efforts to produce the figures promptly and also thanked the church congregation for the response to appeals for the Gift day and to review regular giving. 
Sue Ellis gave a verbal report of the Christmas collections. £493.87 had been collected for The Friends of The Holy Land charity (following Bishop Stephen’s Advent appeal) from the retiring collection after the 10 am service on 18th December and half the proceeds of the carol service. £347.16 had been allocated to Save The Children from half the proceeds of the carol service and the carol singing outside the Dog and Duck on Christmas Eve. Michael Younger proposed that both these sums be made up to £500, seconded by Andrew Gore and agreed by those present.

Anderson Trust – Sue Ellis had received information relating to Godly Play and Messy Church and she had asked for any further items by 21st January in order to submit the church request for grants.
Maggie Guite said that she had met with some of the team churchwardens and treasurers and they had agreed to initiate a team fund for travel expenses. The clergy intend to record the travel between villages during February and use the data to decide what amount to put in to the fund. Sue Ellis has kindly agreed to operate it.  
7. Fabric Committee Report 
A report had been circulated.

Item 3 – Lighting for the choir / music group area – it was noted that Ven Alan Clarkson and Dr Bruce Conochie had submitted a proposal some time ago. It had been deferred because the seating arrangements were not resolved but it would be appropriate to look at the paper again.

Item 5 – A letter had been received indicating that the Parish Council had decided to proceed to rebuild the collapsed churchyard wall using an arch and retaining the lime tree, instead of felling the tree as recommended by the PCC at the last meeting.

Item 7 – Pavilion ramp – it was agreed that Chris Markham should be asked to quote for remedial work to repair parts of the structure of the ramp and to carry out work up to the value of £750. This was proposed by Andrew Gore and seconded by Molly Warrington.
Andrew Gore submitted a further two motions to the PCC resulting from discussions at previous meetings. The Quinquennial works – This PCC notes the tender submitted by F A Valiant  & Son Ltd dated 2 September 2016 in the sum of £19,563 in respect of the Schedule of works of repair to the church prepared by Freeland Rees Roberts, the written confirmation from the chairman of the Friends of St Mary’s dated 24 October 2016 that the Friends had agreed to fund the costs of the works in the sum of £19,563 and its understanding that VAT payable in respect of the works will be reclaimable under the Listed Places of Worship Grant Scheme and resolves (i) to seek a faculty for the carrying out of the works and (ii) to accept F A Valiant  & Son Ltd’s tender, subject to the grant of the faculty. This motion was proposed by Andrew Gore, seconded by Sue Mudge and agreed unanimously.
The notice board – This PCC resolves to seek a faculty for the removal of the existing public noticeboard in the churchyard and the erection of a new noticeboard on the site of the existing board in accordance with the design proposal of Greenbarnes Ltd dated 17 August 2016 in the sum of £2059.58 + VAT, the works to be funded from monies currently held by the PCC as free funds. This was proposed by Andrew Gore, seconded by David Parry-Smith and agreed unanimously.
8. Events Committee report
Pam Richardson had circulated a report which reviewed events which had taken place and listed those planned for the next few months. Members were asked to promote the forthcoming murder mystery evening as that is intended to raise money and therefore the committee wished to sell a good number of tickets.
9. Deanery Synod Report
Andrew Gore had circulated a report. It was noted that Rob Needle from Stapleford is available to show a film and talk about the work of The Children’s Society. This may be appropriate for November 2017 in advance of a Christingle service. Maggie Guite commented that the new Rural Dean, Simon Talbott, is being very proactive within the Deanery.
10. Rector’s report
Maggie Guite said that she and Nicola Bown are sharing the leadership of Tots in Tow for this term, 9.30 - 11 on Wednesday in the Village Hall. Maggie also announced that her day off had moved to Tuesday.
11. Correspondence
Churches and cathedrals sustainability review – Sue Mudge read out the email from the Diocese encouraging people to do the online government survey before 31st January and said that the link to the survey would be sent to members. 

12. Any Other Business
All age service – Michael Younger said that he was concerned at the low number of families attending the services on a 2nd Sunday and wondered what could be done to encourage better attendance, given the amount of work which goes into developing the service each month. Nicola Bown said that it is currently publicised at Tots in Tow, the Friday school service and posters are displayed. In addition she intends to create a list of families who would like to be sent email reminders for that service and for Junior Church weeks.
13. Date of next meeting
Tuesday 21st February 2017 at 7.45 – extra meeting for the MAP

Tuesday 14th March 2017 at 7.45 for the scheduled meeting
The APCM was set for Thursday 27th April at 7.30 in the church to be preceded by cheese and wine.

The meeting closed with prayers and The Grace.
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